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CLUB 
Nissan Patrol Club of South Australia 
Inc 

PO Box 153 
KILKENNY      SA 5009 
 
MAGAZINE 
Don Grigg  
12 Cheringar Blvd 
DERNANCOURT   SA   5075 
 
Phone: 8266 3664 
Email: editor@nissanpatrolclubsa.org 
 

WEB ADDRESS 
 

www.nissanpatrolclubsa.org 
Email: webmaster@nissanpatrolclubsa.org 

CLUB  MEETINGS  are held at the 

Challa Gardens Primary School, Humphries 
Terrace (off Torrens Road), Kilkenny on the 
first Thursday of every month except 
January.  Meetings commence at 7.30 pm. 
 
 

The Nissan Patrol Club is a member of 

the South Australian Association of Four 
Wheel Drive Clubs Inc (SAAFWDC), which 
is a member of the Australian National Four 
Wheel Drive Council (ANFWDC). 
 
 

UHF Channel 21 is recognised as the 

official Club radio channel. 

Nissan  Patrol  Club  of  South  Australia  Inc  
Established   1979 

ADDRESSES 
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This is the last magazine for 2011. 

The October meeting photo competition attracted about twelve entries per section which 
were many more than the previous year. I hope you can all keep up the momentum in 
2012. The winning entries are published in a colour centre spread. Thanks goes to Trudy 

for organising the competition and also to Brian who assisted in the vote count. 

Thanks goes to all those who have written trip reports, provided photos and other 
information for publication. Helen has been an outstanding trips and photo contributor. 
Thanks also to Peter Stewart for his Tech Talk contributions which I can draw on in the 

future. 

Most importantly, I thank all of our advertisers, who cover our magazineôs production and 

postage costs, for their continuing support. 

Best wishes for Christmas and good health in 2012, 

Don  

Patrolling  Magazine 

Trip Reports, photos, and any items of interest are all welcome.  Please forward to the Editor.  Contact 
details on page 3. 

DEADLINE  FOR  FEBRUARY  ISSUE  20 JANUARY 2012 
 

Views and opinions expressed in this magazine are not those of the Nissan Patrol Club of SA, unless specific 
reference is made to the article 

Front cover is a February 2011 adaptation from Marie Schultzôs 2003 original concept.  

30 YEARS AGO 
 

Patrolling Volume 3   December   1981 

Mt Hayfield Forest   or   How to travel 1/4 mile in 31/2 hours 

 

The meeting time was 8 oôclock at the Top of Taps. I was surprised to see the number of cars and 
occupants waiting at that unearthly time on a Sunday morning. 

The weather at that time did not give any indication of what was to happen in about an hours time. The trip 
to Normanville presented no problems. The Bakery did a roaring trade once again (gee, they must like 
those 4 wheel drive clubs), and to the sound of hissing tyres the heavens opened up. 

We entered Mt Hayfield Forest at approximately 9:30 am and after negotiating a 1/4 mile of relatively 
unoffensive roadway came to a major obstacle which stumped most of the participants until 1 oôclock, all 
except those who thought better of the idea and took a short cut around to the other side. 

Geoff Cibichôs new hand winch certainly got a fair share of use on its first outing. After some older units 
were extracted from the creek (all of the new MQôs got through) the rest of the forest trip was called off 
because of the possible damage that could be done to the tracks. (According to another report by Gill 
Cibich, her husband Geoff slid down a very steep part of the track and was only prevented from sliding 
over the edge by bumping into a tree stump which stopped them. She also reported that Garry managed to 
turn his vehicle on its side in the creek. Ed.)  

Lunch was at the entrance to the forest where it was decided that a quick trip to the Murray Mouth was in 
order. 

The leader for this was to be John Morris, who, if he had had his way would have had the group back in 
Adelaide and not the Murray Mouth. Afternoon tea at Goolwa at Garryôs in-laws was most welcome with 
the Murray Mouth group ending up back in Adelaide about 5 pm. 

In summary a very interesting initiation in the art of 4 wheel driving. 

B.I.N.  (Barrie or Bev Nunn?? Ed.) 

Patrolling the Editorôs Desk 
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All participants must register their name and vehicle registration on the trip sheet, or advise the trip leader of their 
participation.  Registration is required to comply with the Clubôs public liability insurance policy.  Visitors are welcome 
to join most trips and social events; simply register your name on the sheet in the trip folder or see the Trips Officer.   
Visitors must also sign the Club ñWarningò forms if participating on a trip. 
 

All participants must confirm with the designated Trip Leader by the Confirmation Date that they still wish to attend the 
event or trip.  Failure to do so will indicate to the Trip Leader that you do NOT wish to participate. 
 

If at the last minute you are unable to join a trip for which you have registered, please make every endeavour to 
advise either the trip leader or someone else joining the trip.  This will ensure the group is not held up waiting for a 
non-arrival. 

The Club recommends that members have RAA membership to cover mechanical 
breakdowns on Club trips, and ambulance cover from the SA Ambulance Service or your 

private health insurer to cover medical emergencies. 

Dates Details Leader Confirmation 
Date 

18 Dec 2011 Christmas Breakfast in the Park at 
Hazelwood Park 

Bob & Janice 
Lamkin 

 

26 to 29 Jan 2012 Murbko Lagoon Australia Day celebration - 
See P6 for details. 

Club event  

20 Feb 2012 February General Meeting and Sausage 
Sizzle. Commences at 6:00pm - BYO 
plates, cutlery chairs and drinks - Snags, 
sauce and bread supplied. 

Committee  

23 to 25 Mar 2012 4WDSA AGM Strathalbyn - See P18 
October 2011 Patrolling for details. 

Registration forms must be received by the 
High Range 4WD Club no later than 24 
Feb 2012. Forms available from trip folder. 

President 24 Feb 2012 

6 to 9 Apr 2012 Easter Warraweena/Otways 4x4  Club Dave & Helen 
Richards 

25 Mar 2012 

16 Apr to 14 May 
2012 

Venus Bay fishing Roz Foster  

28 Apr 2012 Slot Car Racing John Smedley  

May 2012 - TBA Peake Sandriving Dave & Helen 
Richards 

 

August 2012 - TBA Peake Sandriving Dave & Helen 
Richards 

 

Sep Oct 2012 South America Experience see outline on 
P6 of August 2011 Patrolling 

Kathy Grigg  

COMING EVENTS 
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The Presidentôs Points   

Hi All 

As the year draws to a close I hope you had a good year and enjoyed your activities in 

the club.  

I would like to thank Colin for chairing the meetings in my absences during the year and 

thank everyone for their support. 

With some trips already planned for the new year there is a lot to look forward to. Hope 

to see you all at Breakfast in the Park our last get together before the Christmas break. 

I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy and an especially Healthy New Year. 

Regards 

Marina 

AUSTRALIA DAY CELEBRATIONS 
26 - 29  January  2012 

Aquatic Weekend at Murbko Lagoon - Come for a day or the entire period 

The cost is $5 per day (2011 prices) per vehicle through a self-registration system at the 
gate.  The camping area has no facilities and no toilets. The Club toilet tent will be 
available or bring your own facilities.  Bring your own food, water and drinks. Be 
prepared to dress up for happy hour on either Thursday or Saturday evening or both, in 
either green and gold, or red, white and blue, or be adventurous and dress up as a 
famous Australian. Bring nibbles for a pre-dinner happy hour which are colour 
coordinated with Aussie colours, and an ñAustralianò dessert to share 

Remember you will be entering a fruit fly exclusion area.  Donôt take fruit fly for a ride!!  If you intend 
taking fresh fruit and vegetables they must be accompanied by an itemised receipt of purchase from a 
retail store.  No fresh home grown fruit or vegetables. 
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CONQUEST TYREPOWER 

72 GRANGE ROAD 

WELLAND 

PH. 83401404 

CHRIS BAKER 

TYRE PRESSURE MONITORING 

SYSTEMS 

 

FROM $349 LESS 10% CLUB 

DISCOUNT $315 

T/LESS TYRE REPAIR KITS 

 

$45 LESS 10% CLUB  

DISCOUNT $40 

10% DISCOUNT ON ALL BRAKE, STEERING AND SUSPENSION  

REPAIRS INCLUDING IRONMAN SPRINGS AND SHOCKERS. 

SPECIAL CLUB PRICES ON ALL KELLY, KUMHO, COOPER  & 

TOYO TYRES 

FREE AFTER SALES SERVICE ON EVERY SET OF 4 TYRES  

PURCHASED (ROTATION AND BALANCE, & CHECK STEERING,  

SUSPENSION & BRAKES EVERY 10000KM FOR THE LIFE OF THE 

TYRES 
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Volunteers  were- 

Michael Stankiewicz, Doug Smith & Heather Wood, Colin & Tricia Goodrich, Jim Byfield, 
Brian & Judy Cook, Dave & Lyn Alyward, Ken & Skip Hillyard, Ian & Karen Steed, Brian 
Donaldson, Craig & Jackson Wood, Angelo Tsirbas, Chris & Gayle Johnson, Trevor & 
Trudy Elze, Alastair & Susan Boyle, Jeff & Jeanene Schapel, Matthew Schapel, Axel 
Westren- Schapel, Ajax Western-Schapel , Piper Schapel, Rod Kitto, Daniel & Teena 

Rayner, David & Helen Richards. 

This year 35 family & members of the Nissan Patrol Club volunteered for a weekend 
down at the 28 Mile Crossing in the Coorong National Park for our annual óClean Up 
Australia ñevent. Most members arriving on the Friday night. Saturday morning after 
breakfast, Stuart Hicks the Senior Park Ranger met with us and spoke to us about what 
would be required, also to remind us of OH&S issues which may come about. After 
reading out the Leaderôs Briefing 
Sheet, bags, (white for rubbish & 
yellow for recyclable) gloves were 
all handed out. With hats , 
sunscreen, sunglasses and spray 
for insects and in hand secateurs, 
hand saws,  spades &  trailer we 
made our way to the 28 Mile Track 
to start pruning the track back a 
metre and place back the 28 Mile 
Track sign into the sand. Also the 
walkway to the beach was  
trimmed back and a post replaced 
in to the ground. 3 poles and poly 

piping were also retrieved and placed in the 
trailer.  While some of our members started 
the beach cleanup others pruned and cut back 
the bushes along the entrance of the track. 

We all returned back to camp for lunch. 

After a short break refreshed, we divided in to 
2 groups to finish of the beach and dunes. 
One group went down the Wreck Crossing 
and collected rubbish along the beach & 
dunes while the second group returned down 
the 28 Mile Crossing with members splitting up 
to do the beach and the dunes. Timber, plastic 
bottles, berley baskets, shoes, thongs, esky 

(Continued on page 19) 

Clean Up at the 28 Mile Crossing 
Coorong National Park. 
22 - 23rd October 2011 
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Support the businesses that support the Club 

unit 4/27 Oaklands Rd  -  Somerton Park 
PO Box 796 Brighton SA 5048 
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Place- Mount Barker Railway Station. 

Time-10:00am. 

Destination ï Victor Harbour. 

Passengers- David & Gloria Foster, Colin Goodrich, Darryl Foster & daughters Tegan & 

Jessie, Graham & Claire Walters, Ray & Gaye Rattray & David & Helen Richards. 

Weather- Perfect as ordered. 

On Sunday the 16th 
October 2011 we 
headed on a day 
journey from Mt. 
Barker to Victor 
Harbor travelling on 
the Southern 
Encounter 621 ñThe 
Duke of Edinburghò. 
The route is  part of 
the oldest public 
railway in Australia. 
Once we left the 
station the train 
needed to power up 
the short climb to 
Philcox Hill which is 

the highest point on the line. 
We sat back and enjoyed 
some historic rail travel while 
meandering along the 75km of 

track. 

The Bugle Ranges Station, 
Gemmells, Angus River 
Bridge, Strathalbyn, Finniss, 
Gilbertôs siding were some of 
the many places we saw as 
we travelled past. On our way 
we saw rich farmlands, 
crossed over Sandergrove 
siding where another line led 

(Continued on page 11) 

Steam Ranger Tour - 16 October 2011 
Strathalbyn to Victor Harbor 

NISSAN PATROL CLUB OF S.A. December 2011 Page  11 

Patrolling 
 

to Milang. Over the Black Swamp viaduct which was an old watering stop for the steam 
locomotives at that time. There were lots of native gums and vegetation and we got to 
see rabbits, kangaroos, horses, sheep, cows and a fox too. We travelled over the 
Currency Creek bridge which is one of the tallest in South Australia, and later crossed 
under the Hindmarsh Island bridge to the river Port of Goolwa. The track then followed 

alongside the Southern Ocean coast to Victor Harbor. 

We all alighted from the train and of course food was on our mind. There are many 
attractions and food places to select from. Some ventured around the town to find food 
while most of us decided that ñThe Anchorage Hotelò would be a good choice. Their food 

was excellent and the service was of high standard.  

After lunch we had a leisurely walk around the coastal side of Victor and saw a lot of 
renovations being done. If we had the time Granite Island would have been great walk 
but there was not 
enough time to do it. 
Instead we decided 
that we would treat 
ourselves, whether we 
needed it or not. 
Double-cone ice 
creams fitted the 
bill.......flavours of Rum 
and Raisin, Chocolate, 
Caramel and 
Strawberry.....hmmmm 

great diet material. 

After enjoying our 
treats we all slowly 
made our way back to 
the railway station for 
our return to Mt. 

Barker. As we travelled home 
on a lazy sunny Sunday 
afternoon whilst sitting back 
and relaxing, there is a rumour 
that the ambience helped a 
few of our group nod off. We 
arrived safely back at Mt. 
Barker, said our goodbyes and 
headed home at 6:15pm. 
Thank you Gloria for 
organising such a pleasant 
day spent with a lovely group 
of people. Thoroughly 
recommended as a casual & 

relaxed day out. 

Words and photos - Helen 

Richards (NPC364) 

(Continued from page 10) 
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Photographic Competition winners 
Nature 

1st Don Grigg ï ñMantisò, Kooljaman, Cape Leveque WA (bottom right) 
2nd Pauline Byfield ï ñDeerò, Yellowstone National Park, Wyoming, United States (top right) 

People 
1st  Pat Trowbridge ï ñMurray Book Clubò, on the river (centre left) 

2nd  Jim Byfield ï ñMusical Expressionsò ï Mt Pleasant 4WD SA AGM (bottom left) 
Sunrise/Sunset 

1st Kathy Grigg ï ñCamel Trainò, Cable Beach, Broome WA (top left) 
2nd Don Grigg ï ñCoupleò, Cable Beach, Broome WA (top centre) 

Open 
1st Trevor Elze ï Moraine Lake, Alberta, Canada (centre middle) 

2nd Colin Goodrich ï ñCordola Camp Underwaterò, Murbko Flat Lagoon (centre right) 
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